“This is the day which the Lord hath made; we will rejoice and be glad in it.”

Psalm 118:24

Morning Service




Evening Service

9:30 am – Rev. Maatman




5:00 pm – Rev. Maatman
Scripture: Luke 4:14-32




Scripture: Psalm 139
Text: Heidelberg Catechism, L.D. 12


Text: Psalm 139: 23,24
JESUS CHRIST OUR MEDIATOR



THE PETITION FOR A HEART-SEARCHING
I. His Office





I. The Petition
II. The Work of His Office




II. The Motivation
III. The Office of Believer




III. The Confidence
Psalters: 304, 6, 302, 124




Psalters: 16, 415, 391, 384 (second tune)
	
	Today
	Next Week

	Offering
	AM
	General Fund, Adams
	General Fund, PR Scholarship Fund

	
	PM
	Benevolence, Faith Chr. School 
	Benevolence, Covenant of Grace PRC 

	Nursery
	AM
	Joanna K., Hannah K., Lauren R. 

Adalyn VDB.
	Miriam K., Emily K., Ashley V.,

 Elaina F.

	
	PM
	Kathi H., Abigail K., Sophia S.
	Deanna L., Gail K., Lauren F.

	Ushers
	
	Charlie Hoekstra & Eric Pastoor
	Tyler & Jordan Pipe

	Transportation
	
	Brent Snippe
	Jerry VanBaren


Meditation: “A cobbler, a smith, a peasant—each has the work and office of his trade, and yet they are all alike consecrated priests and bishops. Further, everyone must benefit and serve every other by means of his own work or office so that in this way many kinds of work may be done for the bodily and spiritual welfare of the community, just as all the members of the body serve one another” (Martin Luther, To the Christian Nobility of the German Nation Concerning the Reform of the Christian Estate)
CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
~Council & Consistory:

· Thanks to all who took part in the refreshments for the installation service, as well as all who made the welcome program special: the singers, the accompanist, dinner preparation and serving. Also thanks to Mark Ophoff for always being there directing set up, take down, and clean-up.  Thanks to the Lord for leading the Maatman family to Southeast and making the joyful program possible.
· Due to meeting with the Church Visitors, our monthly meeting will be held October 24 with Consistory starting at 6:00PM, Church Visitors at 7:00PM, followed by the Council.
· Granted Brad Ophoff's request for the baptism of their daughter Pearl Grace. Baptism of Pearl and also Thomas Henry Hoekstra is scheduled for Sunday, October 20, in the morning service. 

· The Consistory received Troy Koning as a confessing member from the Westend CRC. Join us in welcoming him to Southeast.

· We express our sympathy to Dave& Bri Ophoff in the death of Bri’s grandfather, John Bittner, at the age of 89 of Kalamazoo MI. 
~Catechism:
· 3:15 – Beginners – Lesson 3. Memory work and memory verse.
· 3:15 – Juniors – Lesson 3
· 3:15 – Seniors – Lesson 3
· 7:00 – Heidelberg Catechism – L.D. 3. Qs/As and written work.
· 8:00 – Essentials – Lesson 2. Memory work and review Belgic Confession 3-7.
· 9:00 -Confessions – Canons Head I Articles 5-7, Rejection of Errors 1. Recommended reading:  McGeown, Grace and Assurance, 39-57.
~Societies:

· Young Peoples: We will meet TODAY after the morning worship service. We will study Judges 4.
· Young Adults: We will meet next week Sunday, Octorber 13 after the evening worship service. Our study will begin at Isaiah 9. Try to read through the first 9 chapters by the time we meet. 
· Jr. Adults:  We will resume studies of the life of David with II Samuel 8 THIS Wednesday, October 9 at 7:30pm. Election for new offices will take place.  
· Women’s Bible Study: We will begin meeting next Tuesday, October 15 at 10 am. We will meet the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month. All women are encouraged and welcome to attend! We will be taking turns meeting at various members houses, beginning with Jennie VanDenBerg’s house for our first meeting. We will be studying the book Women of the Bible by Frances Vander Velde. If you do not wish to purchase the book, please let Jennie know so she can make copies for you before each meeting. Please let Liz Thompson or Jennie VanDenBerg know if you plan to attend this season so we can get an idea how big the group will be this year! Thank you!
~Committees:

· Evangelism: The Evangelism invites the congregation to sing at Aurora Pond on October 13 at 4 PM, before our evening service.

~ We would like to express our sincere thanks to the elders, deacons, Rev. Maatman & many others for the visits during dad’s hospitalization & funeral visitation; also to those who helped serve at the funeral luncheon & other acts of kindness. We appreciate the members at Southeast who showed their love to dad over the many years he was a member in your midst. In Christian Love, The Hauck Family.

~Family Visitation:
Date
Time
Family

Elders




10/7
8 PM
Ben Noorman
Kuiper/Pipe




10/7
9:30 PM
Don Kamphuis
Kuiper/Pipe

DENOMINATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
~Have you signed up yet to receive the emailed Reformed Witness Hour (RWH) newsletter? Six times per year, we update you on news about our speakers, program, and online reach, and we share stories from listeners and readers who have been blessed by the RWH, a ministry of the PRC. Please visit 

http://eepurl.com/gikNsL to sign up for the newsletter.

~Oct. 7 - Prof. Dykstra’s Monday night Bible class will meet Monday at 7:30 in Hope PRC. Discussion will begin with I Timothy 5:19.
~Oct. 9 - The Reformed Doctrines Class taught by Prof. Engelsma will meet this Wednesday, October 9, at Faith Church at 7:45pm, God willing.  The subject will again be the work of salvation known as regeneration. All of all ages, whether members of the PRC or of other churches, are welcome to attend.  

~Oct. 12 - The Young Calvinists would like to invite all young people and young adults to an informative afternoon at Holland Mission’s Men’s Ministry Center (166 S River Ave, Holland, MI 49423) on Saturday, October 12, 2019 from 3-5pm. Deane and Donna Wassink will be leading the group on a tour of the facility where we will have the opportunity to serve and talk to clients. Please email danarvandyke@gmail.com to sign up!

REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS

~Oct. 6 - Attention singers! The Zeeland Civic Chorus will begin rehearsals for its 80th annual performance of Handel's 'Messiah' on Sunday, October 6, at 2:15 PM. Location: First Protestant Reformed Church of Holland. Rehearsals will continue for 9 weeks. Dress Rehearsals: 7 PM on December 3 and December 9. Performances: 7 PM on Thursday, December 5 and Tuesday, December 10, 2019. This is an opportunity not to be missed if you enjoy praising God with majestic music and lyrics derived directly from Scripture. Join us this year!

~The Evangelical Presbyterian Church of Australia would love to invite any young people and young adults, aged 13 and up, to their biennial youth camp. This youth camp will be held in Brisbane, Australia, from the 28th of December 2019 - 3rd January 2020. Rev. Martyn McGeown from the Limerick Reformed Fellowship of the Republic of Ireland will be our guest speaker, taking the camp on the topic of 'The Christian's Armour' (from Ephesians 6). Amongst other activities, the theme night will be on the "Australian Bush". The cost for the camp is $250 AUD (approx $170 USD). This is a great time to meet other young people, fellowship with them and learn about our Saviour. Please contact Megan at meggyhiggs@gmail.com for the full flyer + registration form, or for any additional questions/information.

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS
~With thanksgiving to God, the Adams Christian School Building for Generations capital drive has concluded.  Our goal has been met, allowing our recently completed building expansion to be funded without debt.  On behalf of the board, we thank you deeply for your generosity and deep commitment to our school and the cause of Christian education.  Our thanks is especially directed to our Heavenly Father, for his loving providence and tender mercies.  Please continue to remember our school in your prayers.

~Oct. 10 - PRSE Peer to Peer Shirts-  We realized that not all our t-shirt orders came though due to a computer issue. If you where one of these individuals who pre-ordered a maroon shirt and did not get it OR If you decided that you wanted a maroon shirt after seeing them we are going to order more.  Please email Rachelle at vanderkolkjr@hotmail.com with your shirt size. All orders must be in by October 10th.  
join us for the CCHS Choir Concert on October 23 at Jenison Fine Arts beginning at 7:15 PM.  This concert includes all three of the CCHS choirs.

~Oct. 17-18 - The 65th annual Protestant Reformed Teacher’s Convention will be held Thursday and Friday, October 17 and 18, at Trinity Christian High School in Hull, Iowa. Rev. Joshua Engelsma will give the keynote speech on the convention’s theme of “Teaching Wisdom” from Proverbs 9:9. Retired teachers and prospective teachers currently attending college are invited to join the teachers for this profitable gathering.

~Nov. 9 - This year, Eastside’s Stop & Shop is excited to announce that we are offering some DIY classes-everything from designing your own stainless steel tumbler, little girls’ hair classes, jewelry making and card making classes!  Please go to our Stop & Shop Facebook page to connect to the sign up genius website!  You will be able to pay for the class either through the website (with a service fee) or send your check directly to Eastside.  Please remember that to hold your spot, your payment must be in before November 1.  Sign up before the spots fill up!  If you have any questions or need help with sign up, please contact Dana Van Putten 616-250-4240 or dvanputten@att.net.  See you at Stop & Shop on November 9th!  

~Nov. 13 & Dec. 11 - A Course on Reformed Education The Federation is pleased to offer another session of History and Principles of Reformed Education course.  This free course is taught by Prof. Dykstra at the seminary on Wednesday evenings (7:00p – 9:30p) with the first two sessions meeting Nov. 13 and Dec. 11 (for more details and registration go to www.prcs.org).If you are currently in college to be a teacher, this course is especially beneficial for you.  It will cause you to think deeper about your future work.
~Nov. 30 - Please reserve Saturday evening, November 30 for the Heritage Christian School Foundation’s “Evening of Praise," to be held at the Grandville High School auditorium. See your next church newsletter for details on participants. General admission tickets will be sold beginning in November. Sponsor packages can be purchased by contacting Karen at the Heritage Christian School office (receptionist@hchr.org or 616-669-1773).
